Dial 478-8306

DOV

Police 478-8448

Andover, N. Y. Wednesday, Feb. 15, 1978 Published Weekly by The News Printing House. Andover. N. Y. VOL. 116, NO. 7

\$5.00 year, 15c copy

Lions Contribute To Ye Hubbard's Cupboard

At their recent meeting, the Andover Lions Club unanimously voted to donate \$300 to the financially troubled "Ye Hubbards Cupbard" in Wellsville, to help keep this Senior Citizens' Handicraft Outlet Store open and in operation Many of Andover's Senior Citizens use this store as an outlet for the sale of their Crafts products to help supplement their "existence income."

income."

In other business, the Lions voted to:
Purchase a "sound booth" for the Andover Central School to be used for the hearing tests. (Cost not to exceed \$1,700).

not to exceed \$1,700).

Purchase an "Otoscope" for the Andover Central School which is used in conjuction with hearing examinations at a cost of \$74.

Spend \$200 for films on Alcoholism and Drug Abuse which will be shown in Allegany County Schools.

holism and Drug Abuse which will be shown in Allegany County Schools.

Lions Members then heard from Past President Don Baker who reported that the Allegany-Steuben County Maple Producers agreed to more actively participate in this year's 6th Annual Maple Festival: 276 from President James Bliss who reported that the Maple Festival plans were progressing nicely for April 1 & 2, 1978.

Jerry Sherman, CPA and Tax Counselor from Wellsville, then presented a program covering the changes in the "1977 Income Tax" laws.

chairman Ken Milligan then reported that the final sales count on
the "Giant Coloring Books" totaled
2.208 — of which the Lions durated 20-books-to the Harrison Valley Children's Home.

ley Children's Home.

Christmas Tree Pickup Chairman Clint Burney reported that 4 Lions spent 16 manhours to complete this project.

Lion Carmen Ceglia then reported that 56 children in the Andover Area received Christmas presents through the Lions "Toys-For-Tots" X-Mas Program.

Union Lenten Services

Sunday Evening Union Lenten Services will be held Sunday evening February 19th, at 7:30 p. m. conducted by Rev. Francis Zmozynski at the First Baptist Church with the other Ministers in the Community participating in the service.

News Briefs Of Local Servicemen

Airman Daniel R.. Lynch, join of Mrs. Joan M. Lynch of 6 Wathington St., Wellsville, has been assigned to Chanute AFB, Ill., after completing Air Force basic transing.

During the six weeks at Lackland AFB. Texas, the airman studied the Air Force mission, organization and customs and received special instruction in human relations.

ations.

Airman Lynch will now receive specialized training in the aircraft equipment maintenance field. The ariman is a 1977 graduate of Wellsville Hglh School. His father. Daniel L. Lynch resides in Andover.

A B. Dan Lynch's address in

ndover. A B Dan Lynch's address is: AB Dan Lynch 121-50-5644 P.S. C. Box 6015 Chanute AFB, Illinols 61868

Golden Age Club News

The Golden Age Club will meet Monday, February 20th, at the Grange Hall. Birthdays and An-niversaries will be honored at this

time.
Committee: Clara Norris, Anne Pisher, Grace Eshenbaugh. Cake will be furnished by the Committee. Ice Cream by Loblaw Store in

Let's have a good crowd out!

Use the Classified Ad Section

James B. Duffy

James B. Duffy
James B. Duffy, 87, of R.D. 3
Duffy Hollow, Wellsville, died Saturday, February 11, 1978 at the
Jones Memorial Hospital, Wellsvile, following a brief illness.
He was born April 4, 1890 in
Wellsville, the son of Owen and
Anna Dempsey Duffy.
A resident of the township of
Wellsville all his life, Mr. Duffy
had been employed as a dairy
farmer and blacksmith.

He was a member of the Immaculate Conception Church of
Wellsville.
Surviving are three nieces and

Surviving are three nieces and

Surviving are three mees and three nepnews.
Friends were received at the J. W. Embser and Sons Funcral Home. Wellsville, Sunday, where funeral services were held Tucsday with a prayer service at 10 a. m., followed by a Mass of Christian Burial at the Immaculate Conception. Church.

tion Church.

Burial was in the Sacred Heart
Cemetery, Wellsville.

Town Clerk's Report For 1977

To the Town Board of Andover: Following is the Report of the Town Clerk of all money received during the year ending December 31, 1977.

01, 1011.	
Licenses Written:	
Hunting and Fishing	56
Fishing	74
Hunting	118.
Tranning	13
Big Game 3 Void	290
Non Hunting	2
	14
Non Resident 3 Day Fishin	ng i
Non Resident 7 Day Fish:	ng 1 2 8
Non Resident Fishing	2
Free Fishing	
Fice Hunting	21
Free Big Game	20
Archery	25
Ji. Archery	1 2
Lost License 1 Void	2
Dog License	397
o Mannel License	. 2
Marriage License	15
Marriage License Certified Copies	ι'
RECEIPTS FROM	
Conservation Lice	00 څيلون
Dog Licenses	921 65
Marriages	60.00
Certified Copies	16.00
Total Receipts	\$5430.35
DISBURSEMENT	
Joseph Presutti	\$4277.25
James Mulholiand	842.60
No. Work State Healin	7.50
toward Durchick Cark Pd	es 308.00
Total Disbursements	\$5430,35
AMBULANCE	
	\$1249.78
Balance January 1, 1977	2000.00
Deposits	¢3249.78

Total \$3249.78 \$ 315.00 1020.06 400.00 \$1735.96 Rent
Gasoline and Repairs
Painting Ambulance
Total
Balance December 31, 1977
\$1514,72 Rent

Respectfully submitted, GLADYS FOX, Clerk

Annual Charge Conference To Be Held At U. Methodist Church

At U. Methodist Church

The Annual Charge Conference
of the Andover and Greenwood
United Methodist Churches will be
held Sunday afternoon, February
19, at 1:30, at the Andover Church.
The Rev. Walter Barger, Olean
District Superintendent of United
Methodist Churches, will preside.
Annual reports will be given by the
church officers.

Rev. Walter Barger will be the
guest preacher, prior to the afternoon conference, at the 9:45 a. m
Greenwood United Methodist
Church Worship Service and the
11 a. m., Andover United Methodish Church Worship Service and the
will conduct the worship.

The ladies of the Andover U
Church will put on a fellowship
covered dish dinner at noon time
The people of both churches are
invited to the fellowship dinner

Tihe people of both church invited to the fellowship dinner. Those coming should bring a dish to pass, and own table service.

Heating and Cooling homes use bout 20 percent of the nation's t 20 percent of energy output; --

News That's **Print To Fit**

Hi Folks! Despite last week's reports of Robins having been seen in the area by several persons, do you realize just how cold it was Wednesday morning? Well. according to our thermometer, it was 20 below zero at 7 a. m., and it didn't warm up to zero until about Noon. Guess its more than just one corner that Spring is around! 10-4?

Have you ever noticed how eager a few people are around our fair community to start lies and rumors — and how eager a few more people are to spread them — even when they know that its a lie!

Here is a classic example that happened to us recently — and we can prove that it is an absolute lie Last Fall after winter's winds hit us, our tenant who is a Senior Citizen, asked us if she could have a storm door put on her apartment front door that faces the West so in due time, we found a door and four aluminum storm windows that would work. However, since it is an old house, while these appurtences were wide enough they were not high enough to fill it the entire space and its was obvious it was going to take a handyman or carpenter to install them properly.

We inquired around to try and

We inquired around to try and We inquired around to try and find someone that would be willing to tackle this small job but didn't come up with anyone who was interested — since regular carpenters seem to be interested only in building new nomes and big jobs.

ters seem to be interested only in building new nomes and big jobs.

Then, just before. Christmas, along came Manley Baer representing "The Housing Action Corporation" of Belmont who needed some local publicity to explaintheir program to help Senior Citzens. And, after explaining the program we asked him if our tenant would qualify under the program to have the storm doors and windows installed. He stated that he would stop by with an apolitation for her to fill out and if she qualified under the program, that they would take care of it. And evidentally she did as they came to us to sign a release as nome owner before they could d., any work.

Thus, after our tenant from to her anorthment in January after the Christmas vacation, the necessary papers were signed and the work completed in short order in a very satisfactory manner.

in a very satisfactory manner.

That should have been the end of a very happy story as the Senior Citizen was very happy with the prospect of saving money on her gas bills in the future—and the organization had successfully accomplished another one of their missions.

Now enters the "heavy" in the story that could have been metivated by jealousy, hate, spite gossip — or what have you! Yep a local carpenter drov, by while the door and window installation

a local carpenter drove by what he door and window installation were in progress and reported at the Village Office (according to the grape-vine) that the C.E.T.A. Employees were working on the Mayor's house.

Fact 1 — the C.E.T.A. Employ-es were actually down wo king on the Village Garage (which can be yery easily proven by 8 witnesses)

Secondly — Anyone with two eyes should have been able to see a noticeable differences in the workers as the Housing Action-Corporation Employees had full beards while the C.E.T.A. Employ-

beards while the C.E.T.A. Employees didn't.

Last — but not Least — especial'y in our position of Mayo, if we want any work done at our home or any jobs performed whether its plowing out our driveway, sidewalks shoveled — or you name. If — we will pay someone to do it (when we can find smocone who is willing to work) and, you can bet your bottom dollar that it won't be done by a Village Employee or with Village-Equipment! And, we expect the same from nd, we expect the same from very one else! Wat's the moral of the story?

wat's the moral of the story? If you see something puzzling — stop and ask about it — instead of using your imagination! And, if you hear some wild story — check

Howard J. Post

Howard J. Post of Main St. Andover, died Sunday. February 12, 1977 at the Jones Memorial Hospital in Wellsville, following a short illness.

He was born August 16, 1894 in Warwick, N. Y., a son of David E. and Kate Terwileger Post. On Noven:ber 27, 1918 he married the former Isabelle Beattie, who survives.

vives.

Mr. Post was a retired farmer and had lived in Andover for the past 17 years.

past 17 years.

He was a member of the First Baptist Church of Andover.

Baptist Church of Andover.

Surviving, besides his wold ware a son. Howard M. Post of Andover; four daughters, Mrs. Milton (Betty) Updyke of Penn Yan, Mrs. James (Meriam) Scovazzo of Long Island, and Mrs. Eugene (Vida) Grau of Jackson, Tenn.: 12 grandchildren; a brother, David L. Post of Perry: two sister. Mrs. grandchildren; a brother, David L. Post of Perry; two sister, Mrs Edgar (Jane) Wheeler of Silver Lake, and Miss Vida Post of Flor-ida; and several nieces and neph-

ews.
Friends were received at the James B. Mulholland Funeral Ilome, Church St., Andover, Tuesday from 7 to 9 p. m., where funeral and committal services, were held Wednesday at 2 p. m. with the Rev. Ray MacComber pastor of the Andover First Baptist Church, officiating.

Burial was in Hillside Cemetery Andover,

Andover,
Contributions may be made to
the American Heart Association or
to the American Lung Association



a surgical pattent Elleen Snyder in Highland Hospital, Rochester returned to her home in Canan daguia, Saturday

Gerald Hann was admitted to

Home in Canan
Gerald Hann was admitted to
the Genesee Hospital, Rochester
Monday and expects to undergo
surgery the first of blar week. His
address is:
Genesee Hospital
224 Alexander Street
Rochester, N. Y. 1460.
Room 502
Harold Ham

Harold Huffeut, a patron in consethesda Hospital was disensed

nethesda Hospital was discus, and Monday
James VanDerEemins, a patient in the O.ean General Hospital, Las been discharged.
Paul Hyland was admitted to the Jones Memorial Hospital Monday as a medical patient
Carroll Ruger was admitted to the Jones Memorial Hospital, Monday as a medical patient
Charles Button was admitted to the Jones Memorial Hospital, Monday as a medical patient
Charles Button was admitted to the Jones Memorial Hospital, Monday

the Jones Memorial Hospital, Monday

Mrs. Sharon Monroe was admit
ted to the St. James Mercy Hos
pital, Tuesday.

Denise. Snell was admitted to
the Jones Memorial Hospital, Wednesday

Mrs. Carrollotta McAndrew...was
admitted to the Jones Memorial
Hospital, Wednesday

Meeting of Village Board

January 26, 1978

Gentlemen:

Please be advised that the require February meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Andover has been re-scheduled for 7:30 p. m., Tuesday, February 21. 1978, at the Willage Office. This notice is sent to you pursuant to section 95 of the Public Officers Law. Such meeting is open to the public.

Sincerely.

JOAN C. DIBBLE

JOAN C. DIBBLE Village Clerk

it out with the persons involved!

You might even learn something
of true value and linerest to many

The Mayor's Column

"Red" Allen

"Red" Allen

After a few weeks silence, perhap, its time to give a brief report
on a few things.

The construction of the new
Vi'.age Garage was completed on
schedule with the Overhead Door
Coupany of Hemel, scheduled to
had to be ordered special as shoa
as they arrive from the factory.
The cement block building that is
built on as no addition to our exising one is approximately 26 by 50'
and is large enough to house all
four Village Vehicles that had
been sitting our doors the past
year

Charles Gavin, local stone-mason, Charles Gavin, local stone-mason, laid up the cement blocks and supervised the construction of the building with four C.E.T.A. fundariosal employees under the general supervision of our village Superintendent. And, of great importance to the Village Taxpevers the entire project was done at a cost of only around \$6,000 to local Twopfers which is less than a third of what a metal building would have cost for the same size.

As far as the maintenance of the Vinage Streets in reference to snow plowing and snow removal is concerned, it appears to be the concernus of opinion of most residents of our 3-man Village Crew concenies, in appears to be the concensus of opinion of most residents of our 3-man Village Crew have done an excellent job with the equipment that they have had to work with. And, for the benefit of residents who don't know what this equipment consists of — we have an o'd Ford dump truck that has a hydraulically operated snow-plow on front, a load of sand and a sander on back. The hydraulic cylinder had broken in previous years and had been welded. This years the cylinder broke again and in order to save time we had it welded again's ot the plow was out of order for just one day. However, since the cylinder is alian inum, it just couldn't stand the pressure and blew up again. Office the plow had to prechase a whole new hydraulic unit as it could no taken several month to get the test the cylinder direct from the factory. This time again the obay was only laid up for just on, day in order to replace the unit. But both times the plow was hoken down was when the crew was olowing snow and when we needed it the most.

This year over 100 damp thack loads of snow were recover from Main Street by our Village Crew with the Stafe Crew very kindly giving us an "assist" on the blind corners in the interest of "Public Safety"

Here again we ran into a short with equipment in previous texts, the Village had contracted with a private dump truck operator to remove the snow with his truck. However, two years ago there was an unfortunate accident involving this truck so that it was not available for the Village use last year and thus there was no snow removed from Mair Street last year.

and thus there was no show removed from Maic Street last year. Since the ruman memory is rather short at times and since we had no knowledge of the acciduation of the acciduation of the short of the s ceeded the funds budgeted by sat-eral hundreds of dollars. So let's hope for no more big snow this year — the budget just stand it: